
The Vintage & Classic              
Motor Club of Eurobodalla 

March 2021 

 

March 2021 Page 1 
 

ISSUE 3 | MARCH 2021 

   

   

 
 

 
 
 

 

RENEWALS 
Renewal emails have been 
sent for those due this year. 

We will also be accepting cash 
and cheque payments at the 
next 2 Monthly Meetings. 

Payment is due by 
30 June 2021 

SATURDAY RUNS 

Just a reminder to all members 
that Saturday runs are to the 
Waterfront Hotel in Moruya and 
Smokey Dans at Tomakin. 
Members using other venues in 
club plated vehicles are 
advised to fill in their log books. 

NEW MEMBERS 
Warm welcome to our new 
members: 

 Matt Semenas 
 Peter Wiliamson 
 Jeffrey McMahon 

Don’t forget our Monthly Meeting on this 
Tuesday 4 May from 7.30pm. We have 
been getting a great turnout and would 
love to see this continue.   
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Meeting Minutes- Tuesday 6th April, 2021 

Commencing at 19.30 – Tomakin Sports Club 

Welcome 

 To approx 47 members  

Apologies 

 Jake Harris, George Muller, Arthur Hurrell, Mark Smith, Chad Purcell, Phil Testaz and Sandy 

Minutes of the Previous Club Meeting 

 Reviewed  

 Moved – Mark Beaver 

 Seconded - Ross Haywood 

Actions Arising from the Minutes of the Previous Club Meeting 

 Nil 

President’s Report 

Some new members introduced themselves: 

Matt Semenas who is from Long Beach and owns a Thunderbird, Peter Williamson who owns a ’77 Stag and 
Geoff McMahon. 

We have a couple of members whose membership has lapsed due to unfortunate personal circumstances. They 
have been long-time and loyal members. A motion was moved to allow their membership to continue as normal. 
This motion was voted on by the members attending the meeting and was passed. 

Secretary’s Report 

Mail received: Aust. Post Box renewal, St George account statements, Cheque from N. Friend for membership 
fees for 2021, Milton Vintage Car club mag. Bega Motor Heritage Times and Retroauto April on-line editions.  
As I will be away for the June and August meetings, I need someone to take the minutes for me at these 
events. If anyone is able to help out it would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 

 Moved – Rod Shanahan 

 Seconded – Donna Upton 

  
Treasurers Report 

As provided in Monthly Update – Current balance is $48681 
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 Moved – Darrell Peck 

 Seconded – Les Symons 

Membership renewals are now being prepared for issue. 
We have 4 new members who have all joined via the new website. 
 
Registrars Report 

Badges have been ordered and should be distributed soon. 

Event Directors Report 

Wednesday Runs– April Wednesday runs are posted on Facebook via the website 
All upcoming runs are on the website and Facebook page. They will also be on the next emailed Monthly 
Update.  
Even though we are all too young for this one - 17th April is the Moruya Library event for senior citizens with 
guest speakers. A bbq is being provided. 
  
A big thankyou to Caroline Chad and the guys who helped organise the Willinga park event 
and to Rob Currall for his efforts and persevering with the Batemans Bay Bridge Run. 
  
General Business 

The Willinga Park event was a great success. Approximately 95 cars attended and it was very well organised. 
There was a bbq held where they raised $192.00 which was donated to Yurana Cancer House in the CVMCE’s 
name. Willinga Park will be open to the public on 14th and 15th May and has a 3 day camp draught coming up 
soon. 

Cudos to Rob Currall who had to deal with difficult conditions and John Holland employees for the Bridge run. It 
was a good event but due to the continually delayed starting time attendance dropped from 40 cars to 10. It still 
went well and has had hundreds of on-line views. Rob Upton had his media profile lifted with an interview with 
the ABC about it.  

Thank you to Michelle who gave up her seat for the final crossing to video it for us. It was great footage. 

 
Other Business 

Greg is inviting some of the members of the Bateman’s Bay RSL to our Wednesday runs for social interaction 
and car appreciation. I know you will make them welcome and I am sure they will have good stories about the 
vehicles we drive. 

Richard Fisher thanked the committee for the time and effort they have put in. 

Raffles/Guessing Competition 

The guard protector won by Brigitte Byrnes and the retro Castrol cap was won by Donna Upton. 

 
Next Committee Meeting – TBA 

Next Club Meeting – 4th May, 202 

 
Meeting Closed 8.12pm 
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